
 

 

Minutes 
Traffic and Circulation Committee Meeting 

Thursday, February 14th, 2019, at the NCSD Board Room at 148 South Wilson 
 

10:00 am to Noon 
 

Present:  Peggy Cox, Bob McGill, Gary Spellbring, Dan Woodson 
 

Supervisors Office:  Caleb Mott 
 

Public Works:  Mike Britton 
 
SLCOG:   Steve Hanamaikai 

 
Public:  Tom Hill 
 
Old Business:     

 
1. Where are we with the Tefft Interchange improvements? 

 
Plans are stuck at the 30% stage. CalTrans has some problems with the plans. 

 
2. Has there been any action on the SR1/Halcyon Roundabouts? 

 
There is no funding for the project. It will probably be several years until funding is available. 

 

New Business 

1. Parking problem on the Black Lack Canyon Drive approaching Via Concha. 
 
A group of Black Lake residents, Caleb Mott and Mike Britton met at the site and discussed the 
problem. At the Committee meeting Mike Britton indicated that he would determine if the road widths 
are adequate for parking and would get back to us with possible solutions. A motion was made by 
Bob McGill and seconded by Gary Spellbring to table further discussion until we can get more 
options. The motion carried unanimously. 
 

2. What is the status of the closure of El Campo and other nearby cross-highway roads. 
 

Mike Britton introduced Steve Hanamaikai from SLOCOG who discussed the first phase of the report 

which covered traffic data including intersection delays. A public meeting will be convened on March 

21st for further fresults of the reports. 
 

3. Traffic safety grants along South Frontage. 
 
Rather than replacing the existing barriers at the ends of the intersecting roads the barriers will be 
removed. 

 



 

 

4. Speed limit reduction along Pomeroy. 
 
After speed surveys it was determined that the speed limit between Willow and Camino Perillo will be 
reduced to 50 mph.  

 
5. A concerned citizen wants to know – Can license plate recording cameras be included 

with driver feedback signs. 
 
This is possible but in not something that Public Works is willing to uindertake. 

 
6. There is a request from our Web Committee to give County reps our email addresses. Is 

anyone opposed to that. 
 
Committee members were not opposed to doing this. 

 
7. Traffic Regulation Code Changes – Public Works 
 
a. Street Lights are scheduled to be installed in 2020 along Pomeroy between Tefft and 

Sandydale and along Thompson between Willow and Leaf. 
 

b. Guard rail improvements will be made on Division near Riverside Road. 
 

c. The crosswalk in front of Dana School will be embellished with a pedestrian activated warning 
beacon. This is scheduled for 2020. 

 
d. There are plans to widen Los Berros Road from Ava to a point ½ mile east. 

 
e. The speed limit on Camino Caballo from waypoint to the end of the County maintained road 

will be increased to 45 mph. 
 

f. Public Works plans to install a traffic light at Tefft and Mesa. 
 

g. The 25 mph sign on Sheridan will be removed as it is not in compliance with ordinances. 
 

h. Reference was made to an all way stop to be installed at Halcyon and The Pike. This 
intersection is not part of Area two road impact fee area. 
 
 

Next Meeting March 14, 2019 
 
 

 


